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CRAVERO HOUSE (OLTR #15) 

ORIGINAL PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The front elevation of the Cravero House was divided into three bays, consisting of 
a porte cochere, an entrance, and a double window lending a view from one of the 
main rooms. The entrance featured double horseshoe arches with wooden railings. 
The outer jambs of the arches were ornamented by a distressed brick pattern on the 
carport side and a small window on the outer wall of the opposite arch. The arches 
were visually set apart from the rest of the facade by an overhang of antique Cuban 
tiles. The porte cochere was bounded on its three free sides by larger arches which 
repeated the shape of those found at the entrance. A stucco panel formed the car 
stall of the side of the porte cochere. The dome surmounting the porte cochere was 
surrounded by a crenelated parapet of pointed dentils. The opposite end of the 
house featured a pair of casement windows surrounded by a raised brickwork pattern. 
Its wall was decorated by a distressed brick pattern, as well as tile vents placed 
over the windows at the roof line. Contrasting with the crenelated parapet of the 
porte cochere, the remaining roof line of the facade employed a raised flat parapet 
over the entrance and a waving line over the west room of the facade, which bowed up 
slightly at the corners. The west wall of the facade terminated in a straight line 
that curved to meet a square plinth for a vase, while the wall line of the east end 
of the facade was formed by a slanted buttress springing from the ground and 
terminating at the crenelated screen. A chimney cap ornamented with a keyhole- 
shaped opening completed the profile of the superstructure. At the side of the 
house, the pointed crenelations over the porte cochere were repeated over the middle 
of the wall, and the raised brickwork frame of the casement windows on the front of 
the building was repeated behind the plinth and vase.

PRESENT PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

Modern changes to the building include replacement of the arches and tiled roof at 
the entrance, painting over the distressed brick patterns, and removal of the dome.
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SIGNIFICANCE

The Cravero House at 1011 Sharar Avenue was designed by Bernhardt E. Muller in 
September, 1926, for George Cravero. No information is available on the Cravero 
family. The building was sold in March, 1927, to Harold W. and Hilda Schiorring. 
Mr. Schiorring was general manager of the Opa-locka Lumber and Hardware that year. 
In 1928, he became a town councilman and secretary-treasurer of the Cpa-locka 
Growers' Association, an organization founded by Glenn Curtis to encourage the 
development of gardening and farming in Opa-locka. The Schiorrings owned the house 
until April, 1933.
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